
9th June 2023

The Keys Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER

. 

Dear Parent / Carer,

Welcome back to the final half term of the year. The next 6 weeks are packed with school 
class assemblies, sporting events, educational visits, school fairs and discos.  Keep a close 
eye on the school calendar to ensure you don’t miss anything. 

We started the week with a visit from the St Helens Safety Team who talked to Year 6 about 
being safe in their surroundings. We do a lot of work around personal development and 
safety and the need for this was highlighted recently with the tragedy in St Helens. We will 
continue to educate our children about keeping safe, whether it be around water, with 
animals, on the roads or on the internet. 

In a bid to ensure we continue to lead the way with our sporting opportunities, St Peter’s 
organised the first Newton Le Willows Schoolgirls Football Tournament this week. It was 
held on our field and attended by 5 Newton schools. Our girls did very well and picked up 
second place. 

Finally, could I ask that parents ensure their children during the school pick up do not ride 
around the playground on scooters and bikes, kick balls against the new sheds and run 
around the playground disrupting Year 6 lessons. Thank you for your co-operation.

Have a lovely weekend

Mr Robinson



GROWTH MINDSET STAR OF THE WEEK

Reception: Beau H

Year 1/ 2: Leo T

Year 2: Thomas S/Marianna W

Year 3: Amber H

Year 5: Jorja R-W

Year 6: Liam S-G

Reception: Oliver M

Year 1/ 2: Loki S

Year 3 : Sam F

Year 5: George A

Year 6: Phoebe C

VALUES AWARD

Year 5: Samuel L

COURAGE AWARD

Year 5: Darcey T



SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations to Rowan in Year 5 who attended his first 

National Field Archery competition during the half term break. 

650 archers gathered at Belvoir Castle near Grantham for the two 

day event. Rowan shot 80 challenging targets over the weekend 

and came away with a Bronze medal to his category.

Well done Rowan!



PTA NOTICE - NON UNIFORM DAY  - FRIDAY 16th JUNE



SUMMER FAIR



END OF YEAR ASSEMBLY DATES

YEAR GROUP DATE TIME LOCATION

Reception Tuesday 11th July 9.15am St Peters Church

Year 1 and 2 Thursday 13th July 9.15am School Hall

Year 3 Wednesday 28th June 9.15am School Hall

Year 4 Monday 17th July 9.15am School Hall

Year 5 Wednesday 12th July 9.15am School Hall

Year 6 Tuesday 11th July 9.15am St Peters Church

YEAR GROUP DATE TIME

Reception Wednesday 21st June 9.30am

Year 1 and 2 Wednesday 21st June 10.30am

Year 3 Tuesday 20th June 9.30am

Year 4 Tuesday 20th June 9.30am

Year 5 Wednesday 21st June 1.15pm

Year 6 Wednesday 21st June 1.15pm

SPORTS DAYS



SCHOOL NURSE DROP IN SESSIONS 

School Nurse Drop in sessions are available on the following dates:

• Wednesday 5th July 2023

A booking system is in place if you would like to book an appointment. Appointments can either 
take place in school or via a telephone consultation.  

Appointments will be available between 2.00 – 3.00pm.  Each appointment will be 15 minutes in 
duration.

If you would like to book an appointment please contact the school office by either telephone or 
email: stpeter@sthelens.org.uk 



Monday 12th June 2023

• Afterschool Sports Club – YEAR 1 (3.20pm – 4.15pm)

Tuesday 13th June 2023

• Afterschool Sports Club – YEAR 5 and 6 (3.30pm – 4.30pm)

Wednesday 14th June 2023

• KS1 Liverpool Philharmonic Trip

• Afterschool Sports Club – YEAR 2 (3.20pm – 4.15pm)

Thursday 15th June 2023

• Year 2 Swimming

• Year 6 Leavers Service – Liverpool Anglian Cathedral

• Afterschool Sports Club – YEAR 4 (3.30-4.30pm)

• Kidslingo Afterschool Club (3.30pm-4.30pm)

Friday 16th June 2023

• Non Uniform Day – Children are asked to bring in a cake donation

• Afterschool Sports Club – YEAR 3 (3.30pm-4.30pm)

Saturday 17th June 2023

School Summer Fair

PLEASE NOTE THE PLAYGROUND GATES WILL BE 
OPEN FROM 3.10pm EACH DAY.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY



MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS

Please could we ask that you let the school office know in advance if your child 
has a medical appointment. 

Could we also ask that you provide the office with a paper copy or phone screen 
shot of the appointment and inform us what time you will be collecting/dropping 
off your child on the day of appointment.  

HOLIDAY REQUESTS



St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

DINNER MONEY
If your child wishes to change their lunch preference please advise the office via email 

giving a week’s notice.  Payment is taken through the School Money Online Payment 

System.

UNIFORM
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 

01925 413777                            

sales@touchline-embroidery.com

We also have a small number of items on the School Money site under SHOP which you 

can pay for then contact school to arrange for them to be sent home with your child.

ABSENCE
When reporting on the absence line, can we politely request that you leave a brief 

description of your child’s illness rather than just saying they are unwell.  If your 

child has vomiting or diarrhoea please note that they should not return to school for a 

period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a local authority policy

Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to school at least 4 weeks in 

advance. Forms can be found on the school website or requested from the school office.  

In accordance with Government and Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 

time will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances.

CHANGES
It is very important that if you change contact numbers, emails or addresses that you 

advise us as soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into school via email.

Thank you

OFFICE NEWS

mailto:stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
mailto:sales@touchline-embroidery.com

